Minutes from the October 19, 1999, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
· In attendance: TiJean Rodriguez, Brad Bendily, Carlton "Cleve Bankston, Tommy Seal, Erin Buratt, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Dr. Paul Riggs, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Mrs. Donna Methvien, and Ms. Clarissa Schiro. Rosalyn Chauvin and Sandy Miller were also present. 

· The minutes of the September 14th meeting were accepted as submitted. 

· Dr. Asoodeh reported on his meeting with Brad and Clarissa to discuss the revisions to the Operating Agreement for Restricted Computer Labs. They determined that, in addition to adding the Norton’s Anti-Virus, other software needed to be added to the agreement as well. This software includes Fortress, which provides security, Sign-In, which authenticates user name and password, and Historian, which provides the history of the software used. Dr. Asoodeh submitted the updated Operating Agreement for Restricted Computer Labs to the committee for acceptance. A couple of editorial changes were recommended and will be included. The committee also discussed adding a sentence to the bottom of the Operating Agreement, which states, "This agreement will be in affect until the next scheduled upgrade." Also, each year before the beginning of the Fall semester, a copy of the agreement, along with a memo will be mailed to all departments that are under the tech fee umbrella. Action Item: The sub-committee will work on making the above mentioned revisions to the Operating Agreement, as well as devise a memo to attach to the agreement requesting the department head’s signature. 

· Mrs. Donna Methvien, Tommy Seal, and Cleve Bankston reported on their meeting with Steve Leon to discuss the concern about non-resident students using the dorm labs too much. It was decided that the dorm labs will be open during certain periods during the day and be restricted at night to just dorm residents. Steve Leon stated that he was going to meet with his RAs and submit a proposed schedule of when they would like the dorm to be open to all students, and when the lab should be open for only dorm residents. 

· Mrs. Methvien distributed a chart listing the sub-committees recommendation for additional computers in some of the dorm labs. Cleve Bankston stated that he walked through Lee Hall with Dr. Clausen and Steve Leon. The committee has agreed to defer the proposal to place additional computers in the dorm labs until December, at which time they may have enough feedback to determine how much usage each lab may have to warrant ordering more machines. Cleve Bankston recommended that the committee go ahead and approve the purchase of two additional computers for Taylor Hall. He made the motion to purchase two new computers for Taylor Hall. Erin seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of purchasing the two computers for Taylor Hall. 

· Dr. Riggs stated that he has not seen any publicity in the local newspaper about what has been accomplished with the technology fees. He stated that he would like for the local schools to know that we are putting computers in the dorms at SLU. Erin stated that, when we had the Technology-In-Your-Face Days, Public Information came and took pictures, and the Lion’s Roar was there. After that, we never saw it in the paper. Dr. Asoodeh stated that they have had problems with having other things of interest to the students published in the Lion’s Roar in a timely manner. Dr. Riggs stated that the university needs to also get this information outside of this campus. Action Item: Dr. Jill Landesberg will follow-up with Matt Tarver of the Lion’s Roar and Kim Hunter regarding publicity in the Daily Star on the various technology projects accomplished since implementing the student technology fees. Action Item: Ms. Donna Methvien will work with the publicity subcommittee to finalize the plans for displaying the Student Technology Fee logo and name in the various locations where equipment, etc. have been purchased with Student Technology Fee funds. 

· Dr. Asoodeh stated that he received approval of the TEC proposal from Dr. Moffett and Dr. Riggs. Phil Calvin is in the process of obtaining prices for the furniture and computer equipment needed for this classroom. 

· Donna Methvien stated that she talked with Rick Futch to inform him that the McClimans 116 storage area has been approved. A layout has been sent to the contractor, and construction will begin during the Christmas break. 

· Dr. Asoodeh stated that he talked with Dr. Foresteri, Faculty member in the Foreign Languages Department, to invite him to the next technology fee committee meeting on October 19th. Dr. Foresteri stated that he is not in on Tuesdays or Thursdays; however, if it was really necessary to attend, he could make arrangements. Dr. Asoodeh asked that he send a list of what Foreign Languages needs. Dr. Asoodeh stated that, as of yet, he has not received anything from Foreign Languages. The committee also agreed to defer the Foreign Languages request until the committee meets with Dr. Forester to determine their needs. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will follow-up with Dr. Foresteri to get him to attend the meeting on another date. 

· The request from the Florida Parishes Lab was discussed. Brad Bendily stated that they are in desperate need of new computers. They are requesting to be placed under the technology fee for equipment, student labor and supplies at the present. They will be moving to a new building and furniture will be ordered for the new lab at that time. TiJean Rodriguez made the motion to recommend approval only to upgrade equipment, student labor and supplies for the Florida Parishes Lab. Brad Bendily seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of the motion. 

· The request from Biology to be covered by the technology fee was discussed. Brad Bendily stated that Biology’s equipment is only 1-1/2 years old, but would they like to receive support from the tech fee for student labor. TiJean Rodriguez recommended that the Biology request be put on hold until they have a chance to review it further. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will contact the Biology Department to have someone present at the next meeting. 

· Cleve Bankston requested that student worker support for the Music Department be discussed. He stated that in addition to the 12-13 PCS they have 5-6 Macs in that lab. Brad stated that it would be a good idea to have a few Macs under the Student Technology Fee. Cleve recommended that the Music Department be accepted as a restricted lab. No new equipment needs to be ordered at present. Cleve also stated that the network for the lab has not been connected yet because the hubs are not there. Donna Methvien stated that the hubs were carried over there a while back, however, someone in the lab said that they were not ready for them yet, and that she would call them when she was ready for them to install the hubs. So, the hubs are here, and can be put in at any time. Cleve made the motion to recommend the approval of the Music Department becoming a restricted lab but that we will fund student workers only at this time. TiJean Rodriguez seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of the motion. 

· Dr. Asoodeh informed the committee that the College of Arts and Sciences budgeted $32,000 and the Board of Regents grant proposal requested an additional $50,000 for a technology classroom in D Vickers. They are asking us to match that and approve $50,000 to set up a Technology Enhanced Computer Classroom in D Vickers. The classroom will be on schedule 25. There has been a classroom that has already been set aside for this project. TiJean made the motion to recommend approval of purchasing the equipment needed for a Technology Enhanced Computer Classroom in D Vickers. Brad Bendily seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of the motion. 

· Dr. Riggs stated that the Foreign Language and Communication Departments would be writing LEQSF grants. They would like to use a Technology Enhanced Computer Classroom as a match for each grant. One classroom will be installed in the University Center to expand the whole concept of radio/television in conjunction with the Master’s Degree Program in Communication. They are also looking for another classroom in D Vickers. They would like permission to use two classrooms as a match, a one time $50,000 match for each classroom. These are not going to be computers, but there will be high tech equipment in the rooms. Each classroom will still fall under schedule 25. Therefore, other departments, besides Communication, will have access to the rooms. Dr. Landesberg made the motion to approve the support of the LEQSF grants for Communication and English. TiJean seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of the motion. 

· Brad Bendily reported on the Student Productivity Lab. He distributed a proposed draft of a "Request to Check Out Student Technology Fee Equipment" form to the committee for review. Brad still needs to meet with Mr. Prejeant to discuss the legal issues of the check out procedure. A few changes to the form were recommended. Brad also submitted a list of equipment items needed for the Student Productivity Center. Brad made the motion to purchase the "Employable Equipment" on the list for the Student Productivity Lab. TiJean Rodriguez seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The items for check out will be ordered at a later time when the process for checking out the items is better defined. Action Item: Brad and Clarissa will meet with Mr. Prejeant to discuss legal issues of the check out form and will report back to the committee at the next meeting. Brad will also provide Sandy Miller with a list and description of items to process for purchasing. 

· Dr. Asoodeh met with Clarissa and Brad to devise a software installation request form to prevent disruption of service. The form was submitted to the committee for review/approval. The committee voted 9-0 recommending submitting the form to Dr. Moffett for approval. 

· Dr. Asoodeh discussed a need to replace the old monitors that were not replaced when the new computers were purchased for Covington Center and Denham Springs. The monitors are now fading away. In addition, the Covington Center is moving to a larger center and has much more room. They are requesting additional 12 computers. They will be going from 18 to 30 computers. Brad made the motion to recommend approving the purchase of monitors for Denham Springs and Covington Center, as well as 12 additional computers w/monitors for Covington Center. Dr. Landesberg seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of the motion. 

· Dr. Asoodeh stated that he and Erin Buratt serve on Southeastern’s Printing/Copying Task Force Committee to study printing on campus. Dr. Asoodeh wanted to inform the committee that the university is studying ways to save on printing costs. 

· TiJean informed the committee of some things discussed at the student’s Tech Team meeting. He mentioned that they discussed what has been accomplished and the future (what’s going to happen). A lot of other universities are expanding their horizons when it comes to tech fees. Another issue is reoccurring costs. Since our fee is only $50, and we are approved for up to $100, we have the option to raise our fees if needed. Another issue discussed was implementing into the Student Government Association by-laws, an excerpt of our own Technology Committee by-laws and a prelude to give some consistency for new student representatives in the future. They are also requesting that, when Dr. Moffett comes to give the budget report to the Senate to provide more information in each area rather than a lot of statistics. The next budget report is due in November. 

· Dr. Asoodeh stated that a 3-year plan needed to be devised. The committee agreed to discuss this plan at the next meeting. 

· Cleve Bankston stated that he has had students ask him about the tech fee budgets. He would like to be able to show them last year’s report. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will provide Cleve with a copy of the expenditure report from last year. 

· Dr. Asoodeh stated that the webpage for the Student Technology Fee Committee looks very nice. He asked that Administrative Support Staff: Rosalyn Chauvin and Sandy Miller be added to the webpage. 

· The next Technology Fee Committee date, time and location will be announced when it is determined. 

· The meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 

 

